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The Quai d'Orsay announces the death of 2 new French nationals since the attack of the Hamas, 
which means a total of 4 French victims were reported so far. The Ministry of Foreign Affairs adds 
that it has still not heard of the 13 other compatriots who are still missing. 
 
The UN condemns the siege imposed by Israel on the Gaza Strip. This siege deprives civilians of 
goods essential to their survival, which is contrary to international law, as stated this morning by 
the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights. The European Union is urgently bringing 
together the foreign ministers of the 27 today to try to provide a response to this war. But for 
Damien Simonneau, lecturer at Inalco, the international community cannot do much. 
 
As for the Israeli army, it announces that it has found around 1,500 bodies of Hamas fighters since 
Saturday. 
 
Also in the news, the mental health of young French people has deteriorated a little more each 
year since Covid according to Santé Public France. This concerning study was published on the 
occasion of World Mental Health Day. From 11 years old, young people are increasingly facing 
disorders such as anxiety, stress and even depression and suicidal thoughts. 
 
And then the Belgian soccer star Eden Hazard, who has been without a club after his departure 
from Real Madrid this summer, announced that he was ending his career at just 32 years old. 
After spending time with Chelsea, Eden Hazard was crowned champion of France with Lille in 
2011. 


